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From the Desk of Mr Creasey… 
Dear Parents/Carers 
 

Wow!  What an incredibly busy couple of weeks and how the 
time has flown.  As you’ll see from the photographs, there’s 
been so much happening in school from overnight festivals and 
curriculum cafes to trips out and summer fayres.  We know the 
children have really enjoyed the experience and my sincere 
thanks to the staff and Friends of Ashill School who have gone 
above and beyond in recent months to make this all happen.  
Thank you all so much! 
 

As we reflect on the past few weeks, my attention turns to what 
is one of many ‘lasts’.  This is my final newsletter and, although 
I’ve mentioned to many of you in recent weeks that it’s a 
decision without regret, I can’t explain the emotional 
rollercoaster that I’ve been on, knowing that I leave Ashill 
Primary on Tuesday. 
 

It is the perfect opportunity to reflect upon the past and look to the future.  It’s been a ten years 
of high and lows, with times of laughter, enjoyment and reward, mixed with challenges and 
sadness at times.  I guess this is reflective of many schools!  However, what I hold onto dearly 
is the pride I have in this school.  I’ve worked with some incredibly passionate and talented 
members of staff and governors over the years, who I’m truly thankful for.  They’ve lived the 
vision and ‘family’ culture of this school, many of whom will continue to do this in September.  
You as parents have been remarkable!  The cards and messages of support I’ve received have 
been simply incredible – it genuinely means so much to me and, as I’m sure you’ll witness on 
Tuesday, I really do wear my heart of my sleeve (and cry at the opening of an envelope!).  My 
apologies in advance. 
 

But, most importantly, the children that I’ve worked with here over the years have been 
amazing!  Even when there have been challenges, I’ve had the most incredible conversations 
with your children, I’ve laughed, I’ve seen them grow in confidence and seen them achieve 
beyond their comfort zones.  They are all incredibly unique and I love this about working with 
children.  This is what this job, and schools, should all be about – the children!  And no matter 
what has been thrown at me over the past decade, I have always kept this at the heart of every 
decision I’ve made. 

P.T.O 
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“For I know the plans I have for you,” declared the Lord, “Plans to prosper you and 
not to harm you, plans to give you hope and a future.”  

(Jeramiah 29:11)  

 

Our vision, guided by our Christian ethos, is to create an inclusive school family where every child is 
nurtured to grow and thrive, be confident in showing their strengths and achieve their ambitions in 

the world.  
 
  

We aim to achieve this through our values of:  
 

Resilience, Kindness, Respect, Aspiration, Curiosity and Independence  
 



Over the last few weeks, I’ve had many a conversation with the new headteacher, Dan Pickard.  
I remember working with Dan when I first started at Ashill back in 2013, when he was 
headteacher of another Diocese school – we attended several courses aimed at being more 
collaborative as church schools.  I know that he shares similar values to me and if the interview 
process, and interactions since, are anything to go by, I feel incredibly hopeful for the future of 
Ashill Primary (no pressure there, Dan!). 
 
So, as a final reflection, I look forward to sharing my final few days with you all as a school 
community.  I look forward to celebrating all that we’ve achieved these past ten years and have 
the opportunity to reflect on what has been such a significant part of my life.  Ashill will forever 
hold a special place in my heart – the school, the people and the community as a whole. 
 
With best wishes and sincere thanks to you all, 
 
Steve Creasey  
Headteacher  
 
 
 
 
 

Dates for the Diary 
(please note that events marked in blue are new events and those in bold are where parent/carers are invited) 

 
 

Summer 
18th/21st/22nd July Northgate and Neatherd High School Transition days – children are invited back 

to us for the last day of term 
Mon 21st July  3:15pm to 4:15pm Parent/Carer drop in (with new class teachers) 
Tues 22nd July  9:30am Leavers Service and Prize Giving at St. Nicholas Church 
Tues 22nd July  Last day of school 
 
 

2025 ICS Summer Holiday Dates: 
 

Mondays:   28th July, 4th August, 11th August, 18th August 
 

Wednesday:  30th July, 6th August, 13th August, 20th August 
 
 
2025-2026 Term dates     
 
 
 

Autumn term: Wed 3rd Sept  to Fri 24th Oct 
   Mon 3rd Nov  to Fri 19th Dec 
 

Spring term:  Tues 6th Jan  to Fri 13th Feb 
   Mon 23rd Feb  to Fri 27th Mar 
 

Summer term: Tues 14th Apr to Fri 22nd May 
   Mon 1st Jun  to Fri 17th July 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 



  



  



 
 

      Friends of Ashill School 
 
 

 
 
Easy Fundraising  
We are using a great website called easyfundraising 
to help raise money for Ashill School PTA - Thetford 
- simply by shopping online.  Easyfundraising turns 
your everyday online shopping into FREE donations when you use them to shop with over 
7,000 brands such as eBay, John Lewis & Partners, Argos, ASOS and Booking.com.  Brands 
then make a small donation to say ‘thank you’ and easyfundraising gives those free funds to the 
cause. 
 
Please register using this link – just click sign up - https://www.easyfundraising.org.uk/support-
a-good-cause/step-1/?char=27981&amp;invite=wt04dy&amp;referral-campaign=s2s 

Plus, once you've raised your first £5, easyfundraising will double it!  There’s no catch or hidden 
charges and Ashill School PTA - Thetford will be really grateful for your donations. 

 
Summer Fayre 

A huge THANK YOU to the Friends of Ashill Primary and everyone who helped and supported 
our Summer Fayre.  Despite the hot weather, there was a constant flow of visitors and we 
raised approximately £830.23. Here are a few pictures of the Summer Fayre. 

 

 

Supporting young children online 

With the summer holidays coming up, children are likely to be online that 

little bit more than usual.   

Use these top 10 practical tips to help young children have safer online 

experiences and develop their digital resilience. 

1) Talking to siblings 

It’s a good idea to talk to any older children about what they do online and what they show 

to younger children. Encourage them to be responsible and help keep their younger 

siblings safe. 

 

2) Stay involved 

Encourage them to use their tech devices in a communal area like the lounge or kitchen so 

you can keep an eye on how they’re using the internet and also share in their enjoyment. 

 

 

https://www.easyfundraising.org.uk/support-a-good-cause/step-1/?char=27981&amp;invite=wt04dy&amp;referral-campaign=s2s
https://www.easyfundraising.org.uk/support-a-good-cause/step-1/?char=27981&amp;invite=wt04dy&amp;referral-campaign=s2s


3) Put yourself in control 

Install parental controls on your home broadband and any internet-enabled devices to 

manage internet safety. Set up a user account for your child on the main device they use 

and make sure other accounts in the household are password-protected so that younger 

children can’t access them by accident. 

 

4) Explore together 

The best way to find out what your child is doing online is to talk with them about what they 

do and what sites they like to visit. Ask them to show you or play online games together to 

learn about the platforms and teach them good e-safety habits. 

 

5) Agree boundaries 

Be clear what your child can and can’t do online – where they can use the internet, how 

much time they can spend online, the sites they can visit and the type of information they 

can share. Agree with your child when they can have a mobile phone or tablet. 

 

6) Search safely 

Use safe search engines such as Swiggle or Kids-search. You can save time by adding 

these to your ‘Favourites’. Safe search settings can also be activated on Google and other 

search engines, as well as YouTube. 

 

7) Check if it’s suitable 

The age ratings that come with games, apps, films and social networks are a good guide to 

whether they’re suitable for your child. For example, the minimum age limit is 13 for several 

social media sites, including TikTok and Instagram. However, there are some social media 

platforms made for children which they can use safely. 

8) Stay safe on the move 

Be aware that if your child is accessing the internet using public WiFi they may not have 

safety features active. Some providers are part of family friendly WiFi schemes with filters 

to block inappropriate content. Look out for friendly WiFi symbols like RDI Friendly WiFi 

symbols when you’re out and about. 

 

9) Play and browse together 

Learn about your pre-teen’s favourite video games, platforms and online interests by joining 

them. Remember, their online life is their real life — so take an interest. Give them the 

opportunity to show you some of their favourite things. 

 

10) Visit this website for more info 

http://www.internetmatters.org/ 

 
 
 

 
 

http://www.internetmatters.org/


Celebration Assembly 
 4th July 2025 

Well done to the following children: 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 

 

The attendance winners are: 
 

Badger Class 94.1% 

2nd 

Squirrel Class 
91.7% 

3rd 
Hedgehog Class  

90.3% 

4th   
Bumblebee Class  

84.2% 
   

 
Overall Attendance (so far this year): 

 

94.7% 
 

Hedgehogs Badgers 

Bumblebees Squirrels 

Headteacher Award 



Celebration Assembly 
 11th July 2025 

 
Well done to the following children: 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

      

 

 

 

 

 

  

 
The attendance winners are: 
 

Hedgehog Class 99% 
 

2nd 3rd  4th 
 Badger Class 94.1% Squirrel Class 93.5 %   Bumblebee Class 90% 

 
Overall Attendance (so far this year): 

 

94.7% 
 

Hedgehogs 

Headteacher Award 

Bumblebees Squirrels 

Badgers 



What’s Been Happening? 
 
Dukes Awards 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
New Bumblebees 
 
 
  



Clockwork Sports 
  



 
Squirrels Curriculum Café 

 



PTA Summer Fayre 
 
  



 
  



On Monday 14th July, the children enjoyed their Reading Reward Trips for getting 180 reads in 
their Reading Record Books over the course of this last year. 

  



 

 

 
 

 

 
 
 

 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 

  



Ashill Fest 
 

 
    
 

                                                                   

   



Pleasurewood Hills 
  



  



 
 



 
 

 
 



 
 

 



Young Carers 
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